
 

                                                    May 15, 2020 

My Dear People of St. Ann Parish, 

Fr. Greg, Seminarian Kevin and I are all well and are continuing our prayers for you each 

day.  We ask God daily to keep all of you and those closest to you safe and healthy.  Each 

day we pray together Morning and Evening Prayer from the Divine Office, the Holy Rosary 

and of course the daily offering of the Holy Mass.  

This week the work on changing the flooring in the church began.  The pews, carpet and old tiles have been 

removed and they will start laying the new tiles next week.  Some of you may be wondering how we can afford 

to do all this work.  Well, it is thanks to your generosity to the “One Heart, One Soul” campaign.  Because of this 

campaign, we have been able to: pay $60,000.00 toward our loan from the Diocese, fix the roof of the parish 

hall, update the sound system in the church, paint the church, change the flooring in the church and move our 

music ministry into the loft.  Absolutely amazing!  All of this has been done in the past 6 months and the parish 

has not had to put out any money from our Sunday offerings to do this work.  A tremendous thanks to those 

who participated in the “One Heart, One Soul” campaign and to those who have generously offered their labour 

and talents making all this possible.  If you have not yet participated in the “One Heart, One Soul” campaign, it 

is not too late.  Contact the parish office or the campaign office at the Diocese (905-528-7988) and we/they will 

happily help you join us in this wonderful opportunity to continue to renew our parish.  Future plans for the 

“One Heart, One Soul” campaign funds are to: finish paying off our loan from the Diocese, hiring a Youth Minister 

and repairing the stucco on the exterior of the church.  When we work together as a parish community, as a 

community of faith, hope and love, we can accomplish amazing and marvelous things.  Let’s all work together 

to continue to make St. Ann parish the great community of faith that it always has been. 

You may be wondering about our Parish Logo, found at the top right corner of this page.  To understand a logo, 

you must understand the symbols in the logo.  Our St. Ann logo is a blue book with the letters “A”, “M”, and “J” 

on the front of the book with lilies on either side surrounded by a gold ring.  St. Ann is often pictured with a 

book from which she taught her daughter Mary the wisdom of God.  The book is blue since blue is the traditional 

colour for the Blessed Virgin.  The three letters represent the names of Ann, Mary (daughter of St. Ann) and 

Jesus (grandson of St. Ann).  The lilies represent purity and the gold ring represents the fact that St. Ann was a 

married woman, her husband being St. Joachim (father of Mary).  It is a beautiful and meaningful logo for our 

parish. 

There finally seems to be some light at the end of the tunnel as businesses and parks begin to open up.  We 

continue to beg God for His protection and help.  I encourage you to continue to follow the guidelines that our 

Government and Medical personnel give us.  Please God, in the not too distant future, we will all be together 

again in our own church of St. Ann, gathered around the Altar of God, singing His praises, and being nourished 

by the tremendous gift of the Eucharist.  Until then, 

Stay safe and stay healthy.  St. Ann, pray for us.  

God bless, 

Fr. Lobsinger, E.V., P.P. 

  



 

 
Monday, May 18   St. John, I   

7:30 a.m.   Leon & Rita Ducharme 

 

Tuesday, May 19                     St. Ann, 

7:30 a.m.  Salvatore Curto    Intentions of Charles Poelmann Intentions of Mary Ellis         Pray for them 

 
Wednesday, May 20   St. Bernadine of Siena 

7:30 a.m. Intentions of Christopher 

6:00 ï 7:00 p.m. Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and Benediction live-streamed 

 
Thursday, May 21   St. Christopher Magallanes and Companions    

7:30 a.m. End to the Pandemic 

 
Friday, May 22   St. Rita of Cascia       

7:30 a.m.  Saleem & Olga Gedeon 

 
Saturday, May 23   Not video taped or live-streamed              

11:00 a.m. Intentions of Alexander  Moe Kowal

  
Sunday, May 24         Solemnity of the Ascension of the Lord 

8:00 a.m.  Missa pro Populo ï Mass for the People 
                 
 

All Catholics are dispensed from the obligation to attend Sunday Mass until further notice. 

The Parish Office is closed until further notice. 

 

Please call the parish number if you require assistance. 

905-648-6874 
 

 

QUESTIONS FOR FATHER 

A number of you have asked about the possibility of us producing a 

video answering questions about the Faith, something similar to 

Fridayôs With Father.  Fr. Greg and I are in the process of making a 

video, answering the questions we received.  It will be available on our Facebook and YouTube channel 

soon.  If more questions come in, then we will look at making another video.   So, if you have a 

question about the Faith, have always wondered about some aspect of the Faith or the Church, are 

curious about Priestly life and ministry or need some aspect of the Churchôs teaching explained in a 

fuller manner, hereôs your chance.  Email your questions to: questionsforfather@gmail.com.  We look 

forward to your que stions and the opportunity to help you grow in your understanding of the great gift 

of our Catholic Faith.   

mailto:questionsforfather@gmail.com


 

WORK IN THE CHURCH  

THANKS TO YOUR GENEROSITY TO THE 

ONE HEART, ONE SOUL CAMPAIGN  
The replacing of the floor  has begun, see the pictures below.  The riser 

in the sanctuary has been removed.  The pews are all stored in St. Ann 

Hall.  All the 37-year-old carpet is gone, and they are now leveling the 

floor in order to lay  the new tile next week.  Hopefully, two weeks from 

now, everything will be done and back in place, just in time for Pentecost.   Many thanks to the 

volunteers who helped to empty the church, and the members of our Parish Maintenance Committee 

who have done so much labour to get the church ready for the workers.  I truly look forward to the 

day when all of you can, not only see the great work being done but even more, celebrate the Holy 

Eucharist together in our amazing church.  
 

St. Ann Parish YouTube Channel 
Since so many of you have subscribed to our YouTube Channel, we are now able to have 

a customized title for our channel.  On our new customized channel, you will find videos 

of the Daily (Monday – Friday) and Sunday Masses from St. Ann Church, as well as our 

weekly Eucharistic Adoration and other videos that we have made.  It is amazing, but hundreds of people every 

day are watching Mass from St. Ann Church.  This Ministry is helping not only St. Ann parishioners, but is being 

watched by many others.  Since Easter Sunday, over 1,000 per week have viewed our Sunday Mass.  Donations 

to help cover the cost of this endeavor are greatly appreciated.  Please go to Canadahelps.ca and search for St. 

Ann Parish, Ancaster.  The new customized link to watch the Mass is: 

 www.youtube.com/c/StAnnCatholicParishAncaster   The old link still works.   

Weekly Donation to St. Ann Parish  
Thank you for your continued generousity  to St. Ann Parish.  I have been so very moved by how 

many of you are continuing your donation to St. Ann Parish, even in these difficult and uncertain 

times.  Many times, each day, the mail slot on the front door opens and an envelope falls through.  Your care 

and love for St. Ann Parish is visible in your generous giving.  May God reward all of you for that love and care 

for your parish community.  Currently there are four methods to make your donation to St. Ann Parish: 

 Electronic Fund Transfer (EFT) is a great way to provide your regular offering to our Parish.  To register 

for EFT, call the Parish Office and we will email you the necessary forms.  

 Drop off your weekly envelope by putting it through the mail slot in the Parish Office door.   

 Post-dated cheques.  Instead of coming every week, put several post-dated cheques into the same 

envelope.   

 Online donation: hamiltondiocese.com/covid19parishfund/ through our Diocese.  You can make a one-

time donation or schedule a regular donation.  So far, we have received $5,000.00 through this method. 
 

 YOUNG CATHOLIC ADULTS BI -WEEKLY ZOOM MEETING  

During the COVID-19 pandemic, our parish Young Adults group has a night every two weeks, 

where young adults can check-in with each other, hang out, and listen to a talk by Fr. Greg on a particular topic.  

There are always opportunities for questions during and after the talk.  The next Young Adults Zoom night takes 

place on Friday, May 22nd at 7:00 p.m.  If you have any questions, please feel welcome to e-mail Father Greg at: 

gmerkley@hamiltondiocese.com or see our Instagram at https://www.instagram.com/st.annsyoungadultsgroup/

http://www.youtube.com/c/StAnnCatholicParishAncaster
https://hamiltondiocese.com/covid19parishfund/
mailto:gmerkley@hamiltondiocese.com
https://www.instagram.com/st.annsyoungadultsgroup/


 

Pope Francis' Prayer to Our Lady, Health of the Sick 
O Mary, you shine continuously on our journey as a sign of salvation and hope. 
We entrust ourselves to you, Health of the Sick. 
At the foot of the Cross you participated in WŜǎǳǎΩ pain, with steadfast faith. 
You, Salvation of the Roman People, know what we need. 
We are certain that you will provide, so that, as you did at Cana of Galilee, 
joy and feasting might return after this moment of trial. 
Help us, Mother of Divine Love, to conform ourselves to the CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ will 
and to do what Jesus tells us: 
He who took our sufferings upon Himself, and bore our sorrows to bring us, 
through the Cross, to the joy of the Resurrection. Amen. 
We seek refuge under your protection, O Holy Mother of God. 
Do not despise our pleas ς we who are put to the test ς and deliver us from every 
danger, O glorious and Blessed Virgin. 

       

Our church bells 
ring each day at 
9:00 a.m., Noon 
and 3:00 p.m.  
 

in honour of our 
Healthcare 
Workers and 
First Responders 
 

 

Please remember to pray for all our  
Healthcare Workers and First Responders,  

may our Blessed Lord and Dear Lady keep them safe. 
 

 Image of Jesus the Divine Physician 
May Jesus, our Divine Physician, hold all of us tightly in His 

Loving Arms and bring healing and comfort to all peoples and lands.  Amen. 
 

14 Century Prayer to our Lady in Time of Pestilence  
 

The Star of Heaven that nourished the Lord 
drove away the plague of death which the first 

parents of man brought into the world. 
May this bright Star now vouchsafe to extinguish 

that foul constellation whose battles have 
slain the people with the wound of death. 

O Glorious Star of the Sea preserve us from 
pestilence; hear us, O Lady, for Thy Son honours 

Thee by denying Thee nothing. 
Save us, O Jesus, 

for whom Thy Virgin Mother supplicates Thee. 
O most pious Star of the Sea preserve us from pestilence; hear us, O 

Lady, for Thy Son honors Thee by denying Thee nothing.  Save us, O Jesus, for whom Thy Virgin 

Mother supplicates Thee. 



 

Confession Anyone?  
After many weeks not being able to receive the Sacrament of Penance (Confession), 

permission has been given to resume the celebration of this Sacrament, but under 

certain conditions. 

General Conditions: 

You must request the Sacrament and set up a time to come to receive it.  Regular 

Confession times are still not permissible.  Therefore, going to confession 

anonymously is not possible at this time. 

St. Annôs Specific Conditions: 

1. Confessions will only be heard in the Lady Chapel, not in the confessional, church or offices. 

2. Entrance to the building is only from the side door leading directly into the Lady Chapel. 

3. Only one person will be allowed to enter the building at a time. 

4. There will be no access to the church for prayer or to make your penance. 

5. The confessor and the person going to confession will wear a protective mask. 

6. Proper social distancing will be maintained before, during and after the Sacrament. 

7. The necessary surfaces will be wiped down after each person has finished. 

I realize that these are not the best of circumstances, but it is the best we can offer at this time.  Please 

call Fr. Greg or Fr. Lobsinger (905-648-6874) if you wish to make an appointment for confession. 

 

A UNIQUE SATURDAY EVENING 
This past Saturday, Fr. Greg, Fr. Lobsinger and Seminarian Kevin had an incredibly unique experience.  

We wish to thank all  of those who made it possible.  It is an evening that we will remember for an 

exceptionally long time.  Around 6:00 p.m. we went over to the church and began our special evening, 

which lasted 2.5 hours, 2.5 hours of scrapping gum off the bottom of all the  pews.  Again, many thanks 

to all who left their gum under the pews helping to make our evening so memorable.  A special thanks 

to those who took the time to smush their gum tightly into the pews allowing us the opportunity  to 

practice our scraping technique.  For all who left their gum behind to help decorate the pews, since we 

are no longer going to use these decorations moving forward, if you would like to come to the rectory 

to identify your gum, we would be happy to return it to you.  On a more serious  note, # 919.1 in the 

Code of Canon Law states: 

ñWhoever is to receive the 

blessed Eucharist is to abstain for 

at least one hour before Holy 

Communion from all food and 

drink, with the sole exception of 

water and medicineò and since 

gum is rarely medicine, there 

should be no gum chewing in 

church, especially if we plan on going to Holy Communion. Letôs make St. Ann Church a gum free zone. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 



 

R & R - RENOVATION & RESTORATION 
 

 
 

 

The outside still looks the same  
 
 

The way it was 

 
 
 
 

 

1. Sanctuary Riser ï Where the Priest sits for Mass 

       Going     Goi ng     Gone 

 

2. The Nave of the Church ï Where you sit for Mass 

  Stations re-hung after painting                       No more pews             Pews in St. Ann Hall 

 

3. The Removal of the Tiles and Carpet       4.  The Dilemma 
Everything was going along so well 

and then we hit a snag.  It turns out 

our concrete floor and steps are not 

level, being as much as 1.5 inches 

deeper in the middle than the edges.  

Over the weekend, workmen will be 

in the church leveling the floor and 

steps so that the tiles can be laid this 

week.  Pray that all goes well.  

         
      No carpet in the Sanctuary               No carpet in the nave 


